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BBaacckkggrroouunndd                                                                  
The mission of the Office of Historic Preservation is 
to encourage the preservation, documentation, and 
use of cultural resources through state and federal 
programs.  Office programs include distributing and 
managing grants, reviewing projects for federal tax 
credits, monitoring federal projects within the state, 
and preparing a comprehensive statewide historic 
preservation plan.  In addition, the Office manages 
the historic marker program.  The Office also 
prepares and maintains the State Register of Historic 
Places and identifies and nominates eligible 
properties to the National Register of Historic 
Places. 
 
In fiscal year 2004, the Office disbursed about 
$292,000 of National Park Service (NPS) funds to 
14 grantees.  The Office also administers grants 
awarded by Nevada’s Commission for Cultural 
Affairs (CCA).  In fiscal year 2004, the Office 
administered 37 CCA grants, disbursing nearly $1.7 
million in financial assistance.   
 
The Office of Historic Preservation is located in 
Carson City.  In fiscal year 2004, the Office had 
seven full-time employees and total revenues and 
expenditures of nearly $3 million. 
 

PPuurrppoossee  ooff  AAuuddiitt                                                
The purpose of this audit was to evaluate the 
Office’s financial and administrative practices, 
including whether activities were carried out in 
accordance with applicable state laws, regulations, 
policies, and procedures.  We also determined if 
controls over grants management ensured 
compliance with applicable state and federal 
requirements.  This audit included a review of the 
Office’s financial and administrative activities, 
including grants management, for the fiscal year 
ended June 30, 2004. 
 

AAuuddiitt  RReeccoommmmeennddaattiioonn                      
This audit report contains one recommendation to 
strengthen controls over grants management.  
Specifically, the Office should implement controls 
to ensure grantees submit progress reports as 
required.  
 
The Office accepted the recommendation. 
 

SSttaattuuss  ooff  RReeccoommmmeennddaattiioonn            
The Office’s 60-day plan for corrective action is due 
on July 27, 2005.  In addition, the six-month report 
on the status of the audit recommendation is due 
January 27, 2006. 

Department ofDepartment of

RReessuullttss  iinn  BBrriieeffRReessuullttss  iinn  BBrriieeff  
The Office of Historic Preservation generally 
and procedures significant to its financial and 
grants management can be strengthened.  Add
submit progress reports in compliance with th
were not submitted on over half of the grants 
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